ABERGAVENNY TOWN COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY 31ST JULY 2024
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
EC80/24: PUBLIC TOILET SERVICE  LEVEL AGREEMENT

1. PURPOSE
1.1 To consider a one year service level agreement with Monmouthshire County Council for the toilet provision in Abergavenny.

2. BACKGROUND
2.1 Service level agreement for years 21/22, 22/23, and 23/24, were signed and agreed after lengthy negotiations between both parties. 
2.2 Further alterations were required to make the agreement fit for current provisions. 
2.3 An annual agreement has enabled alterations to be suggested and discussed quickly and submitted for consideration. 

3. PROPOSAL
3.1 Wording throughout the agreement has been tidied up to read more clearly. 
3.2 Costs of £45,000 from the 23/24 agreement have been uplifted by the full 2.5% to show a charge of £46,125.00 for 24/25.
3.3 The summer opening of Bailey Park toilets has been written in as this is requested every year in addition to the three toilet blocks already open in town. 23/24 costs were £820, so with a 2.5% uplift, £840.00 has been listed in the new agreement. 
3.4 Abergavenny Town Council will continue to provide sanitary waste bins in the ladies and disabled toilets for 2024/25. This is under review due to the Boys Need Bins campaign being agreed to in principle by Monmouthshire County Council. 


4. RECOMMENDATION
4.1 To accept the uplift to £46,125.00 for the three public toilet blocks for 2024/25.
4.2 To accept the uplift for the Bailey Park toilet provision to £840.00.
4.3 To accept the draft agreement for 2024/25. 
4.4 To agree the expenditure under power to provide public conveniences: Public Health Act 1936, s.87.
